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Agenda sub-item 10(c) “Conditions of service of members of the Commission” 

 

 

Mr President, 

Distinguished Colleagues, 

 

Thank you for giving me the floor and opportunity to provide the Meeting of States Parties 

with the following update on the work of the Open-ended Working Group on the Conditions 

of Service of Members of the Commission. 

 

The Open-ended Working Group met yesterday afternoon in the format of informal 

consultations, following the discussions held in the plenary of the Meeting of States Parties 

on the information reported by the Chair of the Commission and on our report on the work 

of the Open-ended Working Group.  

 

During the discussions, delegations emphasized the important work of the Commission. They 

noted that the Commission has a key mandate under the Convention in the delineation of the 

outer limits of the continental shelf of coastal states beyond 200 nautical miles. They 

highlighted the impact that this work has on the Common Heritage of Humankind.  

 

The Working Group acknowledged the need to place the highest value on the important  

geo-scientific knowledge required to serve in the CLCS and ensure that the Commission is 

given the same support as legal bodies, such as ITLOS and the ICJ, including ensuring that 

vacancies in the Commission are promptly filled. 

 

The Working Group discussed how to address the issues concerning the 



A number of delegations voiced their concern that the Commission was becoming more 

politicized and noted that it was important to remember the geo-scientific knowledge 

required for the Commission and not conflate this with political issues.  

 

The Working Group then discussed a two-track solution to address the issues relating to the 

conditions of service of the members of the Commission. The first track is to come to a 

structural, long-term solution that addresses systemic issues related to the Commission. With 

regard to this track, delegations have indicated their willingness to look at a system of 

‘calculated’ contributions of all States Parties to the Convention intended to defray the costs 

related to the participation of members of the Commission in its work.  

 

We, as Co-Coordinators, will engage with the Secretariat and provide information to 

delegations on how a system of ‘calculated contributions’ could work, defraying the costs of 

participation of the Commission as a whole 



In this regard we, as Co-Coordinators, will engage with the Working Group to put forward a 

proposal for inclusion in the General Assembly’s annual resolution of the on Oceans and Law 

of the Sea, requesting the Secretary-General to invite all States Parties to contribute to the 

Voluntary Trust Fund.  Those States that have already received recommendations from the 

Commission, in particular, will be called upon to consider making a contribution to the 

Voluntary Trust Fund.   

 

Another option that 


